DELANO

Chairman
Mike Mathiven : MUNICIPAL UTILITIES

Vice Chairman WATER & ELECTRIC SERVICE

Nick Willing
Secretary
Larry Bartels
Commissioners
John Beussman
Chris Link

February 20, 2025

Via Electronic Filing

Will Seuffert

Executive Secretary

Minnesota Public Utilities Commission
121 7th Place East, Suite 350

St. Paul, MN 55101

Re: Compliance Filing
Minnesota Renewable Energy Standards
MPUC Docket No.: E999/PR-24-12

Dear Mr. Seuffert;

The Delano Water, Power and Light Commission, doing business as Delano
Municipal Utilities (DMU) submits this letter to the Minnesota Public Utilities Commission
(the Commission) as a compliance filing in this docket.

In past years, DMU was a member of a municipal power agency, the Central
Municipal Power Agency/Services (CMPAS), which completed filings related to this
docket on behalf of DMU. Because DMU withdrew as a member of CMPAS effective May
9, 2024, DMU is now considered an “electric utility” under Minnesota Statutes, Section
216B.1691, subd. 1(d}5), as a municipal utility that is not a member of a municipal power

agency.

This letter provides notice to the Commission, pursuant to the Commission’s
December 6, 2023 Order in this matter, that DMU has become an electric utility subject
to Section 216B.1691. DMU requests that the Commission update its records as
appropriate, including issuing any revisions to its orders, and adding DMU to the service
list. Contact information is listed below.

DMU will comply with the appllcable reporting requirements of an electric utlllty
under Section 216B.1691, effective.May 9, 2024,
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Below is the contact information to add DMU representatives to the service list in
this matter:

Contact Information for Service List:

Delano Water, Light & Power Commission
Its Chair: Michael Mathisen

Delano Municipal Utilities

1051 McKinley Pkwy

Delano, MN 55328

(763) 972-0557
mmathison@delanomn.us

Paul Twite

General Manager
Delano Municipal Utilities
1051 McKinley Pkwy
Delano, MN 55328

(763) 972-0557
ptwite@delanomn.us

This document has been electronically filed with the Commission, and copies have
been served on the parties on the attached service list.

If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me at
ptwite@delanomn.us or (763) 972-0557, or through the same phone number.

Sincerely,

Paul Twite
General Manager
Delano Municipal Utilities

cc: Service List

MN 2161977.2



February 20, 2025
Page 3

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

|, Paul Twite, hereby certify that | have this day served cop|es of the foregoing
document on the attached list of persons.

nfa by depositing a true and correct copy thereof, properly enveloped with
postage paid in the United States mail at Minneapolis, Minnesota

yes electronic filing

Docket No 9/PR-24-12

Dated tHi th Day of February, 2025.

/s/

Paul Wite '

MN 21619772




